Some Figures and
Facts:

olunteers

at the

Christmas

Open House:
16; Friends decorating
I'he Schoolhouse: 12 ;
volunteers at the Christ-
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who have completed
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entirely at The Old Bri-
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Greetings from the Schoolmistress

h, winter. The days grow
shorter, the winds prow
colder, the schoalhouse is =
crowded with snowy boots,
bulging dinner baskets and rosy faces.
['he students and teachers who come
to visit get the chance
to participate in a
unique day of active
learning. The
program is more
popular than ever. 1 £
wanted o share with
vou some of the
comments we have
received over the past 8
few months as a

way fo introduce them o the hisiory of
our countri.”

Grade 7 Teacher, Williams
Parkway Sr. PS

“Reading abowr pioneers doesn 't
compare 1o what we
experienced today! Thank vou
or all the work done fo make
this a thoroughiy enjoyable

: dey for us all. ™

£, e Grade 3 Teacher,
Huntington Ridge PS

“T herve taught in offer
provinces and have never had
) such a unique and enjoyvable
experience in “history . What
tribute to the many a wonderful way for “pupils’
tircless volunteers ‘ \ W (o enjoy the past!”™

who give so much of *  Grade 3 Teacher, Vista
their time and energy to keep this Heights PS

Ir;ﬂh;ﬁ;];‘:ﬂ}l‘::; ?}l::[tru:;r‘:lﬁluu;h? dl:.m be . Knowing H?r past is the key for entering
et plasic-supnoft: Theikiyoe r.'u.:jmurc'_ Thank you for an excellent

R , e glimpse into the pasi. History lessons can
Friends of the Schoolhouse, it’s all : : 5

e e be fun, interesting, and ruu‘F. )

. » (Grade 8 Teacher, Hillside Sr. PS

“As a parent volunieer, and someone who
works in museums, I was exiremely
impressed with the quality of experience
thart is heing offered 1o the students who
visit. The pragram was quite wonderful..,
Much credit showld go to the peaple who
fave worked so fard 1o preserve this
“What a grear way 0 learn about owr  place..."”

early Canadian histary! Many of these s Parent Volunteer

children have anly been in Canada for

a fewe monihs and this is o wenderful

“Taday's experience will last forever
for many. Textbooks and worksheets
cannol teach the students the same
wary vou did today. Thank vou for such
a pagitive fesson.”
s (irade 3 Teacher, Ellwood
Memaorial PS
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Executive Repord Christmas ot The Old Britannia ~ functions in 2003,
appy 2003 ?“i;maslhmﬁ:"i E]T::}yssafnmml Schoolmistress Megan Curtis has
everyone! Co m-mi[lnc) have I;men hard mt lmd]aml Aboe bu:;'y'fnll. St
work ugain and they have added > s o

The fiull term has
gone very quickly. Brilannia Fall
Fair at Thanksgiving brought
severul visitors into the
schoolhouse. Twenty-four
volunteers helped with this event
over the three day weekend.

In the fall Weall and Cullen invited
Friends of the Schoolhouse to
participate in a Charity Day. Daryl
Cook wus most impressed with the
response from the staff and for the
generous donation,

One of the highlights of 2002 was
our Reunion of former Alumni of
The Old Britannia Schoolhouse.
One of our resident photographers,
Daryl Cook, created a collage of all
the former students and one teacher
who attended. She has donated o
framed composite to
Friends of the Schoolhouse
and by now every attendee
should have a copy.

A couple of vears ago, an
antique lightning rod ball
was donated to the
schoolhouse 1 be mounted on
the lightning rod atop the
belfry. Due to a safety regulations
the old lightning rod had 1o be
removed. Plans are underway o
have a case and plaque made to
display both the rod and the ball in
the schoolhouse

We welcomed Meadowvale Village
Public School Council to the
schoolhouse for their November
meeting. Attendance was good. A
welve day old baby was one of the
attendees.

many new items to their
inventory, Our Annual Christras
sale ot the H. J. A. Brown
Education Cemre was very
successful. The Schoolhouse,
itself, soon comes alive when an
afternoon is spent decorating a
fragrant tree with Victorian
omaments, strings of popcorn and
cranberry and other decorations
true 1o the period, A beautiful
wreath is created; pine and cedar
boughs are draped about the room
and red and green paper chaing
add 10 the eolourful Christmas
setting. There was a good
response W our annual Open
House on the first of December. It
is always so enjovable 1o sce the
children and their parents trying
out the toys and
oy making their
purchases for
N that special
ane. But we
must not forget
the hot apple
= cider and
Christmas cookies
~ 10 round out the visit.

We were very pleased to welcome
Mr. Jim Grieve, Director of
Education for the Pecl District
School Board 1o our December
meeting. Mr. Grieve keeps a close
witch on the schoolhouse from
his office at CBO. He was pleased
to be able to attend our meeting
and 1o meetl “the crew”. He is
very interested in what we are
doing und we hope that he will be
able to attend some of our

schoolhouse during the fall
months,

Plans are underway for Heritage
Showease, February 14-16. 2003
at Sheridan Mall. This year's
theme is “What's Your Story7".
If you are able to help, please
contact George Christian at

G035 275 038

Information on Queen Victoria's
Birthday, Saturday, May 24 and
the Strawberry Social,
Wednesday, June 25, will be omt
shortly. Mark these events on
your calendar.

Secomdary school students who
are praduating in June 2003 must
have 40 hours of volunteering.
To date we have been very
impressed with the number of
students who have sought
opportunities 1o volunteer for us.
Not only have they demonstrated
initiative to get involved in their
community, but they have also
enjoyed the experience. Studenty
may contact us through the Peel
Board's website,

Have your renewed your
membership? If not, please do so
in the near future. Do you have a
few extra hours that you would
like filled? We have
apportunities for vou at Heritage
Showease, in February; at Queen
Victaria's Birthday celebration in
May and al the Strawberry
Social. in June,

Hope to see you at these Spring
Events.

Carthy Harper. Chair
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Christmas at The Old Britannia Schoolhouse

he season began

with The Annual

Christmus Sale at the H.

J.A.Brown Education
Centre on Thursday, November
14" Liva and the Sales Committee
have amassed a huge and varied
collection of “old
fiashioned * toys (i.e.
without the need of
computers, “play
stations™ or batteries),
hand rolled beeswax
cundles, o good
assortment of antique tin
ware. books and cards
and as well as many other enticing
stocking stuffers. The new novy
and cream sweatshirls ,worn by
many of the volunteers, were much
admired. There are new navy 1-
shirts as well. Either the sweats or
T's ean be ordered by calling Eva at
905 459 9158. There is a limited
number of sweat shirts so if you
want one, get your order in
quickly. Many thanks to Eva
Ardiel. Frances Kay, Marjorie
Madill, Jean Robinson, Joan
Moon, Joun Reid, Joan Hamilton,
Cathy Harper, Mary Corrigan,
Jenny Roberts and Judy Paget for
volunteering their time and energy
to make the sale a huge success.

On Friday , Nov, 29" a dozen
“Friends of The Schoolhouse™
members sssembled at The
Schoolhouse to decorate it for
Christmas, In no time at all, Jean,
Eva and Ben had the beautiful fir
tree in place ready for the
Victorian style decorations.
Marjorie Madill s our popcomn
Iady and brings enough to make
many strings of popcorn and
wooden crunberries for the tree.

Evervone is drafted to make paper
ladders to decorate the black boards
and to hang the cedar and pine
boughs. Daryl Cook always
decorates the wreath for the door.
This vear she has outdone hersell
with a wreath adormed with small
bears, to celebrate the 100™
anniversary of the teddy
bear, as well as the lost
month of the 150"
Anniversary of The Old
Britunnia Schoolhouse.
After all was finished we
enjoved chili, salad, rolls
and dessert prepared by
Jean Robinson and Joan Moon. The
Friends group always celebrates
with good food! The Schoolhouse
looks very festive . The mice did not
appear to consume the popcomn and
ginger cookies off the tree before
December 20™, The classes who
visited hefore Christmas, therefore,
could enjoy all of the decorations.
Thanks to Linda Bowman, Ben and
Majorie Madill, George
Christion, Joan Moon,
Shirley Hoad, Frances
Kay, Daryl Cook, Sandra
Emerson. Joan Reid, Jean
Robinson and Eva Ardiel.

Sunday, December 1" was |
the Annual Christmas E
Open House and Sale at
The Schoolhouse. Our
visitors enjoyed mulled
cider and home made cookies as
they made their selection from the
many interesting items for sale. John
EEmerson on piano and Ray Hosty
on violin played Christmas music to
delight the crowd. We are so
fortunate 1o have friends such as
they and we extend a big thank you
to them borh. The music adds so
much to the ambience,

As well as the fifteen adult
volunteers we had a young studem,
Paul Lau, who manned the door
und the refreshment area with great
style. Jessica Proeller, Joan Moon's
T year old granddaughter, and our
youngest volunteer . wasa
conscientious hostess making sure
everyone hod cider and cookies.
Thank you Paul and Jessica,
It was a very busy afiernoon, We
hope all our visitors enjoyed
themselves as much as the Friends
did. Many thanks to Eva Ardiel
who os well us being Executive
Director of The Friends Group and
Chair of the Sales Committee, is
also buyer of merchandise, keeper
of the inventory and provider of
“warehouse™ space in her living
room for all the sales “stulf™. (A
picture of Evar's living room
accompanies this article). The rest
of the hard working sales
commitiee, manufbciure Kits, make
candles. spool and angel dolls,
puzzles, marble and
*| slute pencil bags and
" anything else that needs
doing, as well as
volunteering at all the
sales events. Thanks o
1 Sandra and John
88 Emerson, Daryl Cook,

4 Shirley Hond, Linda

d Bowman, Lindu Kenny,
George Christian.
Mepan Curtis, Mary Corrigan,
Marg Carson, Paul Lau, Jessica
Proeller, Joan Moon, Eva Ardiel
and Jean Robinson for giving of
their time for The Schoolhouse.
The Sales Committee wishes to
thank vou so much for your suppon
in 2002. Happy New Year!

Jean Robinson
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Heritage Week

he 2003 Heritage Mississauga Showcase will be held
at the Sheridan Centre (formerly the Sheridan Mall) on
Erin Mills Parkway on February 14, 15 and 16, during
mall hours.

The theme for 2003 is: “What's Your Story?”
The Heritage Mississauge Awards Night will be held on February
17 in the Tower Garden Café, in the Civic Centre.

More information may be obtained by phoning George Christian at
905 275 8038,

Fricnd of the Scholhowse meniber Mo
Carsor enjoved the fare that The Cd
Brfiarmria Schoolbowse had 1o offer af i
Chrisimas Party

Is your membership now due?

Need to speak to the
Schoolmisiress?

Ihe Old Britannia Schoolbouse can be
contncted directly, by dinling

890 1010, ext. 2911

f the date on your address label is 00", "01" or "02"
your membership with the Friends of the Schoolhouse is now
overdue. If the date is mor “03", why not take the time to
renew now?.

Your commitment to The Old Britannin Schooelhouse, cither as a
volunteer or as a donor, is vital in our quest 10 keep this integral part
of Peel's past alive and as a living history facility, 4 link to the past
for the children and the community in Peel.

We are on the web at

www.britanniaschoolhouse.org

Karen Simmons
Hozel Salman
Jessie Edmiston
Judy Grant
William Quance
Karin Henderson
Stewart & Bertha
Scott

Clara Scott
Dorothy Woods
Pamela Gibson
Helen Debenham

Janet McDougald
Doris Bryce

Randy Barnett
George Christian
Dhary| Cook

Jean Robinson
Shirley Mc Farlane
Daris Paton

Doris Stewart
Catherine Cameron
Myrtle Laishley
Helen Savage

The Friends of the Schoolhouse wish to thank the following for their support:

Jennifer Roberts
James Davis

Peter Johnson
Earle Dunton
Linda Newman
Audrie Baird

Jan Scoul

Rose Marie Beatty
Barbara Layton
Kay Robhins

Anne Brownjohn




